CITY OF WEWAHITCHKA

BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS

Senior/Community Bldg.
314 N 3 St
Wewahitchka, FL 32465

SPECIAL MEETING
May 2, 2024
5:30 PM

Mayor Gaskin called the special meeting to order on May 2, 2024 at 5:30 P.M. at the
Senior/Community Building.

Attendance Public Present
Mayor Phillip Gaskin Jack Husband
Commissioner Ralph Fisher Hunter Baumgardner
Commissioner Charlie Pettis Alan Floyd

Commissioner Johnny Paul
Commissioner Brian Cox

City Finance Director

Brittney Proctor (via phone)

City Finance Clerk

Misty Robbins

AGENDA:

1. 2024-0301 - Fire Station Bid Opening — Mayor Gaskin asked City Finance Clerk Misty

Robbins to open the bids.

Commissioner Fisher asked if there was anything on the outside of the bid envelopes.
Finance Clerk Misty Robbins stated that the date and time stamps were on them. She stated
one was received at 11:53 am and one at 11:40 am on April 26, 2024.

Mayor Gaskin instructed Finance Clerk Misty Robbins to open them and pass them to City
Engineer Jack Husband or City Engineer Hunter Baumgardner.

Finance Clerk Misty Robbins proceeded to open the bids and pass them to the City
Engineers. City Engineer Hunter Baumgardner read the first bid, stating it was received
from Anderson Construction, total bid was a lump sum in the amount of $1,715,861.00. City
Engineer Hunter Baumgardner read the second bid stating it was received from Monolith
Construction in the amount $1,565,841.26.

Mayor Gaskin asked City Engineer Hunter Baumgardner and City Engineer Jack
Husband to check the bids for compliance. Upon review, Engineer Husband stated the bid
he had was Monolith Construction and they did not have the bid bond filled out. Engineer
Hunter Baumgardner stated that Anderson Construction’s bid appears to be in compliance.
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Engineer Baumgardner explained that FDEM/FEMA would need to be contacted to ensure
that the project move forward or if it will have to be re-bid because we only received 2 bids,

only one of which is compliant.

The board instructed the city engineers to find out the information from FDEM/FEMA, so if the
project needs to be re-bid it can be done as soon as possible.

CITY OEAWEWAHI

Phillip Gaskin, Mayor

Adjournment
The special meeting adjourned at 5:57 pm.
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Rachel Jackson, City Clerk




